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<p> <p><strong>ISLAMABAD - Taking notice of the amnesty scheme for smuggled vehicles,
the Competition Commission of Pakistan (CCP) has noted that this scheme might result in
creation of grey market for automobile vehicles in the country on sustained basis.
</strong></p> <p>The Competition Commission of Pakistan (CCP) in its policy note said that
the recent action by the government by issuing SRO172 (I)/2013 may signal to the consumers
that government introduces motor vehicle amnesty scheme from time to time, as the
government has done in the past. This may result in a creation of grey market for automobile
vehicles in the country on sustained basis. The existence of grey market will act as a parallel
market of automobile vehicles in the country and will create an unfair competition for the formal
sector.</p> <p>The Commission took notice of the recently issued SRO 172 (I)/2013 dated 5th
March 2013 by the Revenue Division of the Ministry of Finance and Revenue and the
subsequent concern raised by the All Pakistan Motor Dealers Association (APMA) on the said
SRO that allows release of vehicles on payment of redemption fine along with duty and taxes on
smuggled/ non-duty paid motor vehicles, having non-tampered engine or chassis numbers. The
validity of the facility for regularizing the above-mentioned smuggled/non-duty paid motor
vehicles is until 31st March, 2013. However, the SRO 172 (I)/2013 does not allow the facility of
the duty and tax concessions on the import of vehicles via a Custom Station in violation of
Import Policy Order and the vehicles which have since been auctioned.<br /><br /></p>
<p>According to the CCP, the allowable age limit for import of a car is 3 years under the latest
SRO 1441 (I)/2012 issued on 12th December, 2012 by the Ministry of Commerce while there is
no age limit for the smuggled/non-duty paid motor vehicles under the SRO172 (I)/2013. The
Commission is of the view that due to amnesty scheme, dissimilar conditions for imports under
allowable age limits have been applied to the importers of motor vehicles through the regular
normal channels in contrast to persons clearing their smuggled/non-duty paid vehicles under
the SRO172 (I)/2013. As a matter of fact, the persons who have violated the law by not paying
the taxes and duties have been incentivized to import motor vehicles of their choice without
imposition of any allowable age restriction on them.</p> <p><br />In addition, the policy under
SRO172 (I)/2013 is discriminatory against the persons importing motor vehicles through normal
regular channels to the extent that the facility of duty and tax concessions under SRO172
(I)/2013 has not been extended to the motor vehicles imported in violation of �Import Policy
Order� via normal channels through a custom station. On the other hand, the
smuggled/non-duty paid motor vehicles anywhere in Pakistan but outside the premises of
custom stations have been allowed to avail the facility of duty and tax concessions under
SRO172 (I)/2013. The importers who have opted to import via normal channels but violated
�Import Policy Order� have, in fact, been discriminated in contrast to the persons possessing
smuggled/non-duty paid vehicles anywhere in Pakistan.</p> <p>{loadposition
content_adsense300}<br /><br />The scheme under the SRO172 (I)/2013 is also likely to affect
the production decisions of relevant stakeholders� i.e. automobile assemblers/manufacturers.
The automobile industry in Pakistan is inward looking and they plan their production decisions
on the domestic demand forecasts. The market forecasts may change due to the import surge
of older motor vehicles under the SRO172 (I)/2013, which may adversely affect the competitive
environment for the automobile sector as some of the vehicles cleared under the SRO172
(I)/2013 act as a substitute for the vehicles assembled in the country.</p> <p><br />The
smuggled/non-duty paid motor vehicles envisaged to be cleared under the SRO172 (I)/2013 will
not be subject to several tests such as roadworthiness and emission control tests as no criteria
for allowable age limit has been set for clearance of the smuggled/non-duty paid motor vehicles
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under the subject SRO. On the other hand, the vehicles imported under the regular import
channels are required to undergo roadworthiness test.</p> <p><br />In view of the foregoing,
the CCP, recommended that the policy introduced under the SRO172 (I)/2013 may be
reconsidered and withdrawn or suitably amended to eliminate the above mentioned
discriminatory treatment resulting from the said SRO.<br /><br /><br /><br />Courtesy: �The
Nation</p> </p>
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